
CITY OF COMMERCE 

AGENDA REPORT 

 Item No.: ____ 
 
TO:   Honorable City Council 
 
FROM:  City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: A Resolution of the City Council Accepting the Completion of the 

Malt Avenue Street Racing Mitigation Improvement Project 
 
MEETING DATE: April 3, 2018 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Staff recommends that the City Council accept the completion of the Malt Avenue Street 
Racing Mitigation Improvement Project. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On June 8, 2016, the Traffic Commission approved implementing mitigation measures 
through a “pilot program” to discourage drivers from street racing (i.e., drag racing) 
along Malt Avenue from Garfield Avenue to Telegraph Road. 
 
On May 2, 2017, the City Council approved the project plans and specifications for the 
Malt Avenue Street Racing Mitigation Improvement Project and directed staff to 
advertise for bids. 
 
On August 19, 2017, the City Council awarded the construction contract to PALP, Inc. 
dba Excel Paving Company (Excel Paving), in the amount of $106,540. 
 
Project construction began on October 16, 2017 and was completed within the agreed 
time limit. 
 
The final cost of the construction work completed by Excel Paving is $106,540. 
 

ANALYSIS: 
 
Staff recommends that the City Council accept the project as complete. Upon 
acceptance, staff will file the “Notice of Completion” with the Los Angeles County 
Registrar-Recorder for this project.  Thirty-five (35) days after the recordation of the 
Notice of Completion, the City will release the Labor and Materials Bond to the bonding 
company, and make final payment of the 5% retention being withheld from the payment 
to the Contractor.  This assumes that no “stop notices” will be filed by any of the prime 
contractor’s sub-contractors. 



ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Approve staff recommendation 
2. Disapprove staff recommendation 
3. Provide further direction to staff 

 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
No additional impact to the current operating budget, as funding for this activity has 
been approved and included in the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) budget. All work 
was completed in a satisfactory manner and in accordance with the project plans and 
specifications.  The final construction contract amount is $106,540 and adequate funds 
have been allocated to cover this amount. 
 
RELATIONSHIP TO STRATEGIC GOALS: 

 

This item relates to Council’s 2016 Strategic Action Plan’s: 
 
Community Quality of Life  

 Guiding Principle 4 to “support and evaluate community services, programs and 
events that promote healthy and quality lifestyles for our residents. Enhance 
public safety and social services through innovative programs that meet the 
needs of the residential and business communities.”  

 
 
ATTACHMENT: 
 
Resolution 
 
 
Approved by: Maryam Babaki, P.E., Public Works & Development Services Director 

Fiscal Impact reviewed by: Vilko Domic, Director of Finance 

Approved as to form by: Noel Tapia, City Attorney 

Respectfully submitted:  Edgar P. Cisneros, City Administrator 

 


